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At this time the Radiation Safety Officer was notified, time 1130 hours,
I was on vacation, | advised surveying the storage area and all subsequent
arcas to which the isotope had been taken, | suggested the Radiation
Physicist be contacted for his input,

At 1200 hours the Dosimetrist and Chiel Radiation Oncology Technologist
surveyed the entire therapy area with appropriate surveying equipment and
found no trace of the missing sources, The patient's path to her room
was surveyed with no trace of ametivity found, Later the patient was
removed from the room and the patient's room surveyed with no trace of
activity, All linens exposed to the patient were surveyed without activity
found, The gurney the patient was transported on was surveyed - no
activity, No source of radioactivity could be found outside the patient,

The Radiation Oncologist subsequently removed the sources from the
patient, placed them in the lead pig, removed them from the room and
surveyed both the room and the patient, No activity was found, The
sources were replaced in the patient,

Alpha-Omega Services, Inc, was phoned regarding the missing sources,
They attested they shipped 18 strips which was documented by their
paperwork, Subsequently, they sent us a radiograph the following day
showing 18 ribbons of 10 seeds each purported to be the shipped sources,
The radiograph was taken before packaging.

That evening ine Radiation Physicist took one of the sources from the
patient and rhecked the activity to substantiate the activity received truly
was that orlered, The source was accurate - 0,411 mgm,

I tried the evening of 11-6-80 to notify by telephone the Dallas Regional
Office of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission but the office was closed and
I was giren a 24-hour number to contact, This was done, the ineident
ruparted and 1 was informed someone from the Dallas office would eontact
me the next morning, Since [ was on vacation | requested they contact
the Radiation Oncologist,

The morning of 11-7-80 Mr, Charles Cain contacted the Radiation
Oncologist to discuss the incident,

It is my conclusion, &fter thorough evaluation, only 17 ribbons of 10 seeds
each were shipped and received,

In the future, received sources will be inventoried immediately upon
breaking the seal of the container,

Sincerely,
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George H. Ladd, M.D,
Redidtion Safety Officer
Muskogee Regional Medical Center
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